Village of Algonquin

The Gem of the Fox River Valley

July 23, 2020

Dear Algonquin Residents-

We wish to inform you of upcoming construction activity that will be commencing in your area on Tharsday July
30™ at the earliest.

The Village is making improvements/modifications to the water distribution system to provide consistent pressure
and water flow in this area by replacing an old Pressure Reducing Valve with a new one as well as water main
modifications to enhance water flow.

The improvements/modifications will require several of the activities listed below:

* [xcavation on the south side of Huntington Rd. just west of Stonegate for a new Pressure Reducing
Station.
s An excavation on Stonegate Rd. north of Huntington at Salford Dr. to remove an old Pressure Reducing
Valve that is in a valve vault.
* Removal and replacement of water main and other equipment in various locations.
o South side of Harnish Dr. between Sawmill Ln. and Majestic Dr,
o Between 560 and 570 Sussex Ln,

‘The work may impact you and your residence in the following ways:

s  Public sidewalk removal and replacement.

Curb and gutter removal and replacement.

Pavement removal and replacement.

Excavation in the Village Right of Way on both sides of the public sidewalk.
Temporary shutdown of water to your home, prior notice will be provided.
Partial road closures.

The majority of the work is scheduled to be completed during the 2020 calendar vear, however complete restoration
may not occui until Spring 2021 due to conditions late in 2020.

The Village has hired Engineering Enterprises Inc. {EEI) to design and provide construction oversight on this
project. The Resident Engineer will be Mike Schweisthal and his cell phone number is 630-878-1373. You can call
him if you have questions or concerns. You can always call the Village Public Works Departinent at 847-658-2700
and ask for John Heinz or Victor Ramirez, Project Engineers.

We thank you in advance for your understanding and patience while we perforin this work. We will do our best to
minimize inconveniences that may arise fiom time to time.

Please contact us if you have any questions.

4

Robeit G. Mitchard 11
Public Works Director
Village of Algonquin Public Works Departinent

Public Works o 110 Meyer Drive ® Algonquin, lilinois 60102-2442 e 847/658-2754 « Fax 847/658-
2759
www.algonquin.org
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